

## **Orange Township Public Schools**

Gerald Fitzhugh, II, Ed.D. Office of the Superintendent



January 25, 2025

Dear Parent, Guardian and/or Caregiver,

Each year, students in English learner programs take the ACCESS for ELLs language proficiency test. The test measures academic English language proficiency for students learning English in our district schools and throughout the state.

Teachers in our school district use this information to help them make decisions about instruction for your child. Teachers also use these test scores to monitor the progress your child makes toward English proficiency.

Testing across the district will begin on Monday, February 3, 2025, and will conclude on Friday, March 28, 2025. This does not mean that your child is testing each day, we have specific times and dates for your child to test. Each school has a testing coordinator, this staff member will apprise you of your child's testing window. It is imperative that your child has the appropriate amount of sleep daily and attend school throughout the testing window and beyond.

Student attendance during testing and beyond is necessary to ensure success pedagogically. We ask for your commitment to ensuring that your child attends school daily during the testing period and beyond. Thank you for your continued support.

Educationally yours,

**Testing Coordinator**